Bicycle Advisory Board - Minutes

June 15, 2021

City Council Briefing Center

Meeting Minutes: Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM by Grant Shipley

Attendance:

 Board Members Present: Board Members Present: Grant Shipley (Chair), Jessica Engelman (Vice-Chair), Harrison Husting, Charlie Greenwood, Pablo Monsivais, Rhonda Young, Mike Bjordahl, Taylor Stevens

- Board Members Not Present:
- Quorum Present: yes
- Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst

Public Comment: None

Briefing Session:

Minutes from the May 18, 2021 meeting approved unanimously.

1. Liaison Report -

- Grant Shipley reported that the Citizen Advisory Board (CTAB) discussed that the North River Drive sidewalk as well as one along Alberta and Cochran will be constructed later this summer. CTAB also changed their charter to include the Bicycle Master Plan when considering which projects to fund.
- Rhonda Young reported that the Plan Commission Transportation Subcommittee did not meet in the month of June.
- Jessica Engelman reported that SPOKAT has resumed weekly bike rides.

2. Chair Report -

• Grant Shipley reported that there are multiple surveys that can be taken: one about Transit Oriented Development, Illinois Bike way and one for the Freya-Ray Alternatives

3. Staff Report -

- Colin Quinn-Hurst reported that the Illinois Avenue Bikeway design options survey is posted on the City Website and there has already been some good feedback.
- He also reported that the Bicycle Advisory Board had a table at the Bike Swap which was held on June 12.
- He reported that Spokane County is also updating their Bicycle Master Plan.

Workshops:

- 1. Transit Oriented Development Framework Study Walk/Bike Access
 - Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst
 - Questions asked and answered
 - Discussion ensued
- 2. Ben Burr Trail Detour / Detours Update
 - Presentation provided by Colin Quinn-Hurst
 - Questions asked and answered
 - Discussion ensued

Meeting Adjourned at 7:31 PM

Next Bicycle Advisory Board Meeting scheduled for Tuesday, July 20, 2021

Note: Minutes are summarized by staff. A recording of the meeting is on file with Planning Services.